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Minutes of the extraordinary meeting of Bonby Parish Council held at 7pm on Wednesday 2nd 
January 2019, at the Village Hall, Bonby. 

 

Present:  Chair – Cllr Sarah Harriman.   
  Cllr Nik Smith, Cllr Denise Peachey, Cllr Tracie Green.   
  Clerk – Holly Hanson 
 

Cllr Nigel Sherwood 
 
Cllr Roy Holloway (South Ferriby), Cllr Ken Bates (Saxby), Cllr Pete Jones (Worlaby), Cllr Don 
Barker (Worlaby) 
One member of the public 

 

Public Participation  
Cllr Roy Holloway gave a summary and explanation of the proposed works for the construction of a 
Flood Alleviation Scheme between the CEMEX Plant and South Ferriby. 
 
All attendees of the meeting were in support of the Flood Alleviation Scheme, but voiced concerns 
around the potential lengthy road closures and the impact that it would have on all residents of the 
Low Villages and regular users of the A1077 
 

 
18/19-0101E  Apologies 

Cllr Anna Burbage, Cllr Catherine Bishop 
 

18/19-0102E Declaration of Interest 
All Councillors declared an interest in the item to be discussed as all are users of the A1077. 

 

18/19-0103E  To discuss the Planning Application PA/2018/2324. 
 The Clerk read an e-mail statement received from Cllr Catherine Bishop. 

All Councillors were in complete support of the Flood Alleviation Scheme, and the protection it 
would give residents of South Ferriby. 
Concerns were raised around the number of weeks of closure to the A1077 and the impact that this 
would have on residents of Bonby. 
Specific concerns were as follows: 

o Increase in traffic on B1204 through the Low Villages, as people sought a shorter 
diversion route 

o Impact of HGV’s and busses using the B1204, as has happened during previous 
closures of the A1077 

o Questions were raised around the re-routing of public and school / college busses, 
and the need for these not to be routed through the Low Villages 

o Need for increased signage, and weight limit restrictions on the Low Villages lanes 
o Requested clarification of detail around execution of the planned works, and any 

potential road closures, and alternative measures.  
o Expressed the need for access via the A1077 to be maintained at rush hour and for 

essential access 
o The need for any road closures to be kept to an absolute minimum, and only at off-

peak times. 
Resolved – That a response to PA/2018/2324 be sent to North Lincolnshire Council detailing 
Councillors concerns and comments.   

 


